
 

 

King County Health Care Systems’ Statement of Support for Vaccine Verification 
 

As leaders in the provision of healthcare in King County, we strongly support requiring proof of COVID-19 

vaccine or negative test for large sporting and entertainment events and establishments such as 

restaurants, bars and gyms.   

 

COVID-19 infections can be spread from people who are symptom-free and before symptoms appear. 

The virus is spreading quickly in King County largely because of the more contagious Delta variant and an 

increase in activities and opportunities for COVID transmission. 

 

When unvaccinated people gather with others at large events and crowded indoor establishments, they 

are at risk both of getting COVID-19 themselves as well as spreading it to others. Furthermore, as King 

County data indicate, people who are not fully vaccinated are 41 times more likely to be hospitalized for 

COVID-19 compared to those who are fully vaccinated. 

 

This transmission risk is resulting in waves of outbreaks that are threatening the capacity of our health 

care system. Hospitals across our region are operating above 98 percent capacity, with more than 

25 percent of ICU bed filled by COVID-19 patients, limiting access to timely care for others. 

 

State agencies and partners are responding to this crisis with proposals to address short staffing, create 

more bed availability by finding appropriate placement for people who are ready to be discharged and 

by building capacity in community for monoclonal antibody access. These measures are helpful but not 

sufficient. Strong community mitigation measures to reduce transmission risk are essential at this time.  

 

For these reasons, we stand in support of requiring proof of COVID-19 vaccine or negative test to large 

sporting and entertainment events and establishments such as restaurants, bars and gyms. This 

guidance is part of a multi-layered approach to preventing COVID-19 infection and is vitally important to 

protecting health care capacity for our community members, in addition to other protective measures 

such as social distancing, masking and ventilation. 
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